COTTON CANDY QUILT GUILD MEETING MAY 22, 2022

Marilyn called the meeting to order at 6:37 PM. 13 members were in
attendance, as well as our guest speaker Dee Hart and Gabi on Zoom.

It was confirmed that our Fall Retreat will be at The Amish Door this year,
from September 18 through September 22~ Coti sent a recent e-mail with full
details on prices, arrival and departure times, etc. REMEMBER THAT
MEMBERS WILL MAKE THEIR OWN ROOM RESERVATIONS. Please see
her e-mail.

Location alternatives to Brushwood for sewing days in February and March
2023 were discussed. Jackie and Wendy will check out a large room at the
Hudson Library, which costs $40.00 a day. Kitchen space is also available
there.

Coti received consolation gifts for not being able to attend retreat. She
received a squirrel pillowcase made by Dianne, a stuffed squirrel made by
Jessie, a pickle-themed tote bag made by Lucy, birdseed for her squirrels and
Dollar Tree brownies that cannot ever compare to her own fabulous
homemade ones.

UFO #6 for May was partly completed by Kathryn, as well as her completed
February #5 and April #9. Lucy and Cathy L. have also completed several of
their UFO list items. THE JUNE UFO IS #10 AND HEXIE BLOCK #9 (OR A
BLOCK) IS ALSO DUE IN JUNE.

Show and Tell was full of creations by many members: Judy showed a denim
cathedral window style quilt she made; Kathy K. her rolled batting rug; Lucy a
quilt top made with her Tilda fabrics; Wendy a Modern Curves quilt; Coti a
charity quilt made using sheets; Eve her red/white/black log cabin quilt top;
Marilyn a blue and green quilt made for a brown bag mystery; Cathy L. a Bible
cover for her grandson’s First Communion.Please forgive any omissions.

We had refreshments after the business meeting. A big THANK YOU to Judy
for supplying them. We had green and white cupcakes (OU Wildcat colors) in
honor of Tracy Shaub’s move to Athens, OH as interim dean of the medical
school there. Tracy assured us she plans to stay as active in the guild as
possible.

Our guest speaker Dee Hart is a quilt judge as well as a certified teacher for
the Tucker Trimmer and Ruler System. She has judged Lake Farmpark Quilt
Shows for 12 years. Her talk on what quilt judges look for was very
informative. She also discussed Tucker Tools, which several guild

members use.



Our next meeting is Tuesday, June 14+ at 6:30 PM at the Macedonia City

Center (our usual location). We will be working on a Crazy Christmas Trees
Table Runner. Lynne has details.

Respectfully submitted by Kathryn Dalheim for Secretary Lynne Buckley.



